
OFFICE OF COUNTY CLERK                                                                                          
May 10, 2010 
The Board of Brown County Commissioners met in regular session with the following members present: Warren Ploeger 
Steve Roberts and Keith Olsen. Also present were County Clerk Debbie Parker and Deputy County Clerk Marla Hathhorn.  
County Attorney Kevin Hill was present for a portion of the meeting. Warren Ploeger opened the meeting at 8:00 a.m.  
 
PAYROLL 
The May 5, 2010 payroll was approved as follows: 

General $46,823.72 
Road & Bridge 11,340.15 
Election 1,245.77 
Appraiser 4,698.46 
Noxious Weed 1,924.35 
ACC 6,009.48 
JJCR 8,046.78 
JJPR 1,348.03 
Services for Elderly 3,042.44 
Solid Waste 2,680.06 
Court Trustee 8,027.34 
Sp MVT 4,239.90 
Employee Ben FICA 5,541.55 
Employee Ben KPERS 4,467.76 
State Unemploy/Work Comp -561.94 
Insurance -2,331.48 
TOTAL $106,542.37 

 
MINUTES 
Motion by Steve Roberts to approve the May 3, 2010 minutes. Seconded by Keith Olsen.  Motion carried. 
 
OILING SEASON 
Motion by Steve Roberts to purchase six neon colored safety T-shirts for each employee of the Road Department and 
Noxious Weed departments, to be paid from the Road Department fund and Noxious Weed department fund. Seconded by 
Keith Olsen. Motion carried. 
 
APPRAISER 
Appraiser Paula Jones discussed the valuation process of modular and mobile homes. 
 
BURIED CABLE PERMIT 
Buried cable permit #10-05 for AT&T was approved and signed. 
 
TAX CHANGE ORDER 
Tax change order #2009-150 was approved and signed. 
 
BROWN COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY 
Eric Oldham, Brown County Historical Society, reported there will be a new multi-purpose building constructed at the 
Brown County Ag Museum. Oldham questioned whether the County needed to sign off on the building permit. The 
Commissioners directed Oldham to sign the application.  
 
SHERIFF 
Undersheriff Mickey Gruber reported 16 inmates currently in the Brown County Jail. Gruber also reported on five non-
injury accidents and various arrests. 
 
TREANOR ARCHITECTS 
Tim Cummins, Treanor Architects, and Greg Hellbusch and Nick Lawton, Straub Construction, discussed the progress on 
the jail construction with the completion date now set at July 26, 2010. County Attorney Kevin Hill, and Jail Overseer John 
McClain were also present.   
 
Motion by Steve Roberts to adjourn. Seconded by Keith Olsen. Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 10:50 a.m. The next 
meeting will be held Monday May 17, 2010. 
 


